School of Law Faculty Meeting July 7, 1986 Conference Room, 4PM

Present: Browde, Desiderio, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Hernandez, Kovnat, Martinez, Mathewson, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Sedillo-Lopez, Winograd.

Minutes of the May 5th meeting were approved as written.

The faculty approved a petition from second year student Samantha Dunning for an extension to clear her 'Incomplete' grade in American Constitutional History from Fall Semester 1985. The instructor, Professor Dabney, recommended approval of the extension. The deadline for submission of the paper is now August 18, 1986, and must be graded Credit, D, or F.

Dean Parnall made the following announcements:

- (1) The law school has met a mandated, university-wide 2% budget reduction for FY 1987 by leaving an unfilled faculty position and several adjunct positions vacant.
- (2) The Supreme Court has revised Rule 15 to permit permanent or visiting law faculty, certified by the Dean, to practice in any state court or before any administrative tribunal to the extent necessary to supervise clinical law students. Faculty previously covered under Rule 15 now may take the bar exam, petition to go on inactive status, or forego memberhip in the State Bar.
- (3) The university administration has agreed to provide funding for the Natural Resources Center for a two (2) year period.

Professor Norwood advised the faculty of a special computer training workshop on a Computer Aided Practice System to be presented later in July in the Clinic. All faculty are invited to participate in this 'hands-on' demonstration and training program.

The meeting adjourned at 5PM.

E.K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary